Council Chair Alice L. Lee

Vice-Chair Yuki Lei K. Sugimura

Presiding Officer Pro Tempore Tasha Kama

Councilmembers
Tom Cook
Gabe Johnson
Tamara Paltin
Keani N.W. Rawlins-Fernandez
Shane M. Sinenci
Nohelani U'u-Hodgins



Deputy Director of Council Services Richelle K. Kawasaki, Esq.

Director of Council Services David M. Raatz, Jr., Esq.

COUNTY COUNCIL

COUNTY OF MAUI 200 S. HIGH STREET WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII 96793 www.MauiCounty.us

April 8, 2024

Mr. Josiah Nishita, Managing Director Department of Management County of Maui Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Mr. Nishita:

SUBJECT: FISCAL YEAR ("FY") 2025 BUDGET (BFED-1) (MD-3)

May I please request whether the County anticipates Department of Fire and Public Safety employees receiving Temporary Hazard Pay for their work during the COVID-19 pandemic.

May I further request you provide the requested information to bfed.committee@mauicounty.us no later than **April 15, 2024**. To ensure efficient processing, please include the relevant Committee item number in the subject line of your response.

Should you have any questions, please contact me or the Committee staff (James Krueger at ext. 7761, Kasie Apo Takayama at ext. 7665, or Yvette Bouthillier at ext. 7758).

Sincerely,

YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, Chair

Budget, Finance, and Economic

Development Committee

bfed:2025bgt:240407amd01:clm

cc: Mayor Richard T. Bissen, Jr. Acting Budget Director

BFED Committee

From: BFED Committee

Sent: Monday, April 8, 2024 4:06 PM

To: Josiah Nishita

Cc: BFED Committee; Keanu LauHee; Cynthia Sasada; Michelle Santos; Zeke Kalua; Lesley

Milner; Kristina Cabbat

Subject: PLEASE READ attached letter re: FISCAL YEAR ("FY") 2025 BUDGET (BFED-1) (MD-3);

reply by 4/15/24

Attachments: 240407amd01.pdf

Mr. Nishita: Please refer to the attached letter from the Budget, Finance, and Economic Development (BFED) Committee Chair, dated April 8, 2024. Please respond by **April 15, 2024.**

Mayor's Office (attention: Michelle Santos and Zeke Kalua): Please forward the attached letter to Mayor Bissen for his information.

Ms. Milner: FYI

Thank you, BFED Committee

RICHARD T. BISSEN, JR. Mayor

JOSIAH K. NISHITA Managing Director

KEANUKAPULANI S.K. LAU HEE
Deputy Managing Director



DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT COUNTY OF MAUI 200 SOUTH HIGH STREET WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAI'I 96793 www.mauicounty.gov



APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL

April 10, 2024

Ms. Lesley Miner V Acting Budget Director County of Maui 200 South High Street Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Honorable Richard T. Bissen, Jr. Mayor, County of Maui 200 South High Street Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

For Transmittal to:

Honorable Yuki Lei K. Sugimura, Chair Budget, Finance, and Economic Development Committee Maui County Council County of Maui Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Chair Sugimura:

SUBJECT: FISCAL YEAR ("FY") 2025 BUDGET (BFED-1) (MD-3)

We are in receipt of your correspondence dated April 3, 2024, which requests whether the County anticipates Department of Fire and Public Safety employees receiving Temporary Hazard Pay for their work during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Response:

Management received a request from the union for consideration on April 5, 2024. We will be evaluating the request and meeting with them to gather more information.

Chair Yuki Lei Sugimura April 10, 2024 Page 2

Should you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office at ext. 7855.

Sincerely,

JOSIAH K. NISHITA Managing Director

BFED Committee

From: Janina Agapay <Janina.E.Agapay@co.maui.hi.us>

Sent: Monday, April 15, 2024 1:08 PM

To: BFED Committee
Cc: Lesley Milner
Subject: (BFED-1)(MD-3)
Attachments: (BFED-1)(MD-3).pdf

Hello,

Please see attached correspondence from the Department of Management.

Thank you,

Janina Agapay

County of Maui Budget Office (808) 270-7836

Janina.E.Agapay@co.maui.hi.us